

OTTAWA VALLEY TRIUMPH CLUB

INTERIM NEWSLETTER

19 August 1991

Elections '91

Our next meeting will be August 28, 1991 at the Manordale Community Centre, Knoxdale Rd., at 7:30 PM. The purpose of this meeting will be to elect new members to the OVTC executive. After two years of dedicated service, several members of the Executive have indicated a desire to hand over the responsibilities to others, while some have indicated a willingness to retain their position if necessary.

The following positions are to be contested; President, Vice-President, Editor

The following positions will be returned by acclamation if no new nominations are forthcoming;

Treasurer - Jane Benco, Regalia - Pat Mills, Membership Secretary - Clive Law

The format will involve nominations from the floor, those members who accept nomination will then be voted for via show of hands. Simple majority wins.

Please attend this meeting. If at all possible, stand for election for one of the positions, if not at least vote. But whatever you do remember that you only get out of the club what you are prepared to put into it!

Photos

Hugh Henderson of Pictures Perth will be bringing about 20 copies of the panoramic photo taken at the Aviation Museum prior to the Concours. I believe the price is \$30.00 each, these photos are approx 40" x 8". At the same time Hugh will take orders for enlargements of the complementary photo taken at the lunch stop during the fun rally.

Sixth Canadian Classic

A new bench-mark was set by this event. Further details will be forthcoming in the next newsletter. Suffice it to say that if you attended, you probably had a great time, and if you didn't - Tough!

British Car Day - Kingston

10 OVTC Triumphs convoyed for this event. All the TR's were represented (TR2, TR3, TR4, TR6, TR7, TR8), conspicuous by their absence were any Spitfires. Again details will follow when we have more time and space.

Stowe, Vermont - September 20 - 22

Several members will be driving down to the British Invasion at Stowe, Vt. If interested in joining the convoy please call Clive at 820-7350 evenings.

Membership Report

Although we lost track of our growing membership due to the Classic, it would appear that we have 75 members (give or take a couple). We got lots of interest during the Classic and signed up local members as well as several Triumph enthusiaists from the Montreal area! Please check your mailing label to see if you are due for renewal. The top line indicates your month and year of renewal, so if it says June 91, July 91 or Aug 91 then send in your (\$20.00) cheque now. This will be the last newsletter for those dated June 91.

Regalia

Pat Mills has sold out of most items that we ordered for delivery for the Classic. However some items are still available. Please call Pat at 825–1698 for details. The OVTC sells Golf Shirts (Medium in Stock), Tee Shirts, Sweat Shirts (X-Large in Stock), Gatsby Hats (In Stock), Baseball Hats (In Stock), Window Decals (In Stock), Pennants (In Stock) etc... all with the club logo.

Magnetic Signs

Martin Harasek had these magnetic signs made in two sizes, 18x18 and 24x24. These signs are ideal for parades, concours, car days and any other event where you want to show off your allegiance. For price information please call Martin directly at 825–2434.

MG Club of Ottawa

Janet Dallaire of the MG Club, whose husband John is a Spitfire-owning OVTC member, is the new Special Events co-ordinator and has suggested a joint Hallow'een party. Please indicate your willingness to attend at the next meeting. The MG people recently ran a fun rally to which the OVTC were invited. Two of our cars attended and a good time was had. Maybe we should reciprocate?